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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 
 

April 11, 2019 
 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 

 Capital Projects: 
 

Alum Creek Drive at Design is underway by a consultant to the Franklin County Engineer’s  
Rohr Road   Office. The project will be managed by the County.  It includes a widening 

of Rohr Road between this intersection and Port Road. Stage 1 plans were 
received and are under review. Construction to begin in 2020. 

 
Bixford Green Trail Design underway.   
 
Hamilton Rd at Firehouse Equipment being fabricated. Field work will not begin until late 
   Lane Intersection Imprvts Spring/Summer.    
 
Hendron Ditch Dredging Work to clean the ditch of sediment substantially complete.  Sediment is 

staged and secured to desiccate until next spring when it will be graded out 
and seeded in-place south of the ditch.  

 Streets/Street: 

 
2019 Street Maintenance Coordinating with the Franklin County Engineer in preparation of project 

specifications and scope.    
 
E. Bixby Road Improvements Preparing contract documents for bid solicitation. FCEO will provide 

construction supervision.  
 
Storm improvements Design specs being included in Street program, to rehabilitate curb/gutter  

Bids will determine scope of improvement.  

 Stormwater Program: Annual report for the City’s NPDES MS4 program was prepared and 
 submitted to Ohio EPA. 
 

 Development projects: 

Traffic Impact Studies Three difference TIS are under review, submitted by consultants for three 
potential private development projects.  

 
New High School site  Site stabilization to resume this month 
 
Rickenbacker Central Site improvements, shoulder and sewer main improvements are 

substantially complete; punch list are being addressed by the contractor.   
 
Compass (AEP) Data Site Construction is proceeding.  


